Saskatchewan

Ministry of Income Assistance and 36 Athabasca Street West
Social Services Delivery Moose Jaw, Canada
Services S6H 6V2

(306) 694-3647
(306) 694-3418 Fax

November 19, 2012

Tim Tremblay
#403 — 510 Laurier Street West
MOOSE JAW, SK S6H 6X6

Dear Mr. Tremblay:
Thank you for your November 2, 2012 letter regarding your request for an appeal.

Unfortunately, there is no decision in my letter dated October 29, 2012 of which to appeal. My
letter was an explanation to you regarding your letter dated October 24, 2012, in which you stated
that you were denied the entitlement of the Saskatchewan Rental Housing Supplement for the
months of June, July and August. You were not denied these monies. You received $179 from the
Saskatchewan Rental Housing Supplement for each of the mentioned months. You also received
$150 excess shelter for these months. You are correct that under the Saskatchewan Assured Income
for Disabilities program the excess shelter is not reduced by an amount up to, or equal to, the
Saskatchewan Rental Housing Supplement. Your excess shelter was not reduced. You were entitled
to $150, which you received for each month. You were entitled to $179 from the Saskatchewan
Rental Housing Supplement, which you also received for each month.

You were not entitled to have your full rent paid under the communities with vacancy rates less
than 1.5% clause for the months of June, July and August because you did not submit a notice of
rent increase that came into effect on June 1, 2012. Your notice of rent increase stated that your
rental increase would take effect September 1, 2012. Since this date, your full rent has been paid
under this clause because the vacancy rate in Moose Jaw is less than 1.5%.

As there was no decision in my letter for you to appeal, your request will not be forwarded to the
Regional Appeal Committee.

Thank you for sharing your concerns.

Sincerely,

O

Clint DeMarce
Manager
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Moose Jaw and Area
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